MINUTES

Minutes of a meeting of the VUWSA Executive held at 5.30pm on

Wednesday 26th March 2003 in the VUWSA Meeting Room, Student Union Building.
Present:
Catherine Belfield-Haines, Mike Bignall, Jeremy Greenbrook, Karen Price, Rose Austen, Amanda Hill, Nick Kelly, Catherine Pfister.

In Attendance:
Gareth Robinson, Matt Nippert (Salient). 

Apologies:
Nick Kelly (Early Departure), Robert Whitaker.

1. Apologies

MOTION: “That the apologies be accepted”
Catherine Belfield-Haines

CARRIED U

2. Confirmation of last minutes

Mike asked that a date be put on the IGM motion.

MOTION: “That the amended minutes of the meeting of 19th March 2003 are approved as a true and correct record of that meeting”

CARRIED U

3. Matters arising from the last minutes

· NZUSA Visit
· Catherine emailed presidents concerning their relationship with the police.  Most associations have a similar stance to what we have.
· Mike has gone through the computer register
· Keys – New set of keys likely after easter.
· Annual Plan writeups completed.
· Consolidation of writeups done
· SGM notice given, and then withdrawn.
· Election procedures noted.
· Decision about election made, Mike not happy about not being emailed.
· MOTION: “That Alistair Shaw, Graeme Beever and John McCormack be the election committee for the Vice-President (Welfare) By-election.”


Catherine Belfield-Haines


PASSED U


Absentions: Jeremy Greenbrook, Amanda Hill
4. Notification of items for General Business

· No Items for general business.
5. Presidents Report

The President tabled a written report.

Catherine also attended the Stafford House opening and the Peace March.

MOTION: “That the Presidents reports be accepted”
Jeremy Greenbrook / Rose Austen

CARRIED U

6. Vice Presidents Reports

The Vice President (Education) tabled a written report.

The Vice President (Welfare) tabled a written report.

MOTION: “That the reports of the Vice President (Education) and the Vice President (Welfare) be accepted”
Catherine Belfield-Haines

CARRIED U
7. Presentation of Executive Reports

Karen Price, Women’s Rights Officer presented a verbal report

· Ran Thursday In Black stall

· Womens Group meeting

· NZUSA Training & Rep Group meeting.

· Womens Affairs focus group

· Annual Plan

· Postering

· Sex Magazine co-ordination


Nick Kelly, Campaigns Officer presented a verbal report

· Work on “Opposing US imperialism”

· Vigils on Thursday and Saturday

· Meeting Monday night about war protests

· Went to Eco-action Meeting

· Planning an EAG meeting

· Unite meeting


Gareth Robinson, Acting Clubs Officer presented a verbal report

· University Games

· Accepting completed affiliation forms, and entering into database to go to USNZ

· Eligibility discussions

· Sports Council meeting

· Sport Council constitution – Role of Clubs Officer


Catherine Pfister, Education Officer B presented a verbal report

· Class Rep Training

· Grievance preperation

· NZUSA Training


Rose Austen, Activities Officer presented a verbal report

· Meeting about WVP election

· School Parties meeting

· Annual Plan

· Activities Meeting

· Tidied Exec Workroom

· Packing Bread 

· Work on Pub Crawl


Amanda Hill, Education Officer A presented a verbal report

· Annual Plan

· Article for Salient

· Meeting with Rainsforth Dix over nappy facilities

· Int. Students consultation planning

· Read last year’s Common Room proposal plan

· Donated blood

MOTION: “that the VUWSA General Executive reports be accepted”
Catherine Belfield-Haines

CARRIED U

8. Meeting Protocol

There was a general feeling that meeting should continue regardless of whether certain members of the executive have got to go.  The suggestion of a rotating chair was discussed, but Mike and Jeremy was against this.  The executive felt that this issue should be deferred to the next meeting, to allow Rob to speak on the issue.  Mike also asked that the tone of language and comments about people be toned down.  However, the others felt that this was part of getting their points over.  Amanda suggests that exec members should respect each other during meetings.

9.
Executive Workroom

The executive felt that this issue should be deferred to the next meeting, to allow Rob to speak on the issue

10. Capital Expenditure Budget

The executive felt that this issue should be deferred to the next meeting, to allow Rob to speak on the issue

11. 2003 Annual Plan

Jeremy has collated each individual exec member’s annual plan.  Catherine BH  wants the process from now on decided, and that the plan that was used by Chris Hipkins should be used as a layout.  It should then come back to the executive for inspection and approval.  Jeremy said that he and Rob should continue with their work.

12. Salient Advertisement

Lockers, Clubs Affiliation and International Students War Protest were raised as possible topics for the advertisement.  It was decided that the Lockers and International Students War Protest would share the space.

13. School Parties

Mike brought a proposal on how this year’s school parties should run.  Jade, the manager of Eastside, is keen to run them on Thursday nights, with Eastside contributing in some way.  If the party for a particular week is slow, the money not used would accumulate to other parties.  Jeremy suggests that the Earth Sciences party be held last.  Mike wants to tighten up the process of checking that students are from that school.  Karen asks how popular the parties were last year.  Mike says that it varied, with some being big and others quite small.  Mike wants the schools to be more involved this year.  Jeremy asks how much would they cost.  Mike says that in the annual plan, the costing is $2500.  Karen says that while she agrees on the concept of School Parties, she disagrees about VUWSA spending money on subsidising alcohol.  Catherine BH and Jeremy also agree with the no subsidising alcohol position.  Rose feels that the money VUWSA spends on alcohol should be used for students, not for university staff.  Karen believes that this money could be better spent than on alcohol.  Catherine BH says that she thinks there is enough alcohol-based activities already.  Amanda is unsure on the actual amount planned for this, and suggests that a sponsor could be found.  Rose suggests a motion allowing Mike to start planning the parties, and for the decision about the subsidy to be made later.  Catherine BH feels that VUWSA should not be bribing students with alcohol, and that VUWSA should provide the event, and not the alcohol.  Amanda suggests that Mike could email Class Reps on their position over subsidising alcohol.

Note: Nick Kelly leaves the meeting at this point.

MOTION: “that the executive support the concept of school parties, and will investigate further how they will operate, and the budgetary implications.””
Catherine Belfield-Haines

CARRIED U

14. Flatmates.com

Jeremy has met with the operators of Flatmates.com about how they would like to work with VUWSA, primarily through a link from each other’s websites.  Mike says that having a link from the front page would not be practical.  Karen asks would there be any problems with the Accommodation Service, and Jeremy replies that he cannot see it, and that the Accommodation Service is flat out.  Jeremy will email them back, seeking more information.

15. Calling Card

Mike has spoken to Echo Networks over a proposal for a student calling card.  They are wanting to create a card, and want to set it up with VUWSA.  They would like to distribute it through campus, with a stand on the quad for example.  Jeremy asks if it is cheaper than other cards?  Mike says that he does not know at this point, and that he will check it up with them.  Catherine BH asks if they are a reputable company.  Jeremy suggests that if they do come on campus, that guidelines be set to protect students, so a repeat of the StudentCard problems would not eventuate.

MOTION: “that we move into committee, for the reason of commercial sensitivity”
Catherine Belfield-Haines

CARRIED U

MOTION: “that we move out of committee”
Catherine Belfield-Haines

CARRIED U


The meeting moved into committee at 6:41pm, and moved out at 6:45pm

16
Constitution Interpretation Request

Catherine BH received a request from Graeme Edgeler over the conduct over the IGM.  She outlined the process, that it be taken to a lawyer, approved by the executive, and then sent to Graeme.  Catherine and Amanda will look over the request.

17.
General Business



There was no general business
18.

Date of Next Meeting



Tuesday 1st April at 6:00pm in the Boardroom

Meeting Closed at 6:50pm

Action Points

Carried Over:

· Catherine to send memo about the needs analysis 

· Jeremy to follow up on megaphone whereabouts 
· Catherine and Rob to work together regarding SUB situation 
·  Nick and Catherine to work on policy over Police on campus

· Catherine and Mike to write a memo over the issue of computers

· Catherine to write a memo on the workroom.

· Catherine to orgainse archiving details

